
 

ARKANSAS DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
5301 NORTHSHORE DRIVE / NORTH LITTLE ROCK / ARKANSAS 72118-5317  

TELEPHONE 501-682-0744 / FAX 501-682-0880 / www.adeq.state.ar.us 

 

February 22, 2019 
 

Charles Gillian 

Waste Management of Arkansas 

100 Two Pine Drive 

North Little Rock, AR 72117 

 

Re:  General Permit Renewal ARG160000 for Landfills located within the State of Arkansas  

Eco-Vista Landfill, North Little Rock, AR 

Permit Tracking No. ARG160045, AFIN 72-00144 

 

Dear Permittee: 

 

This letter serves as your notification that the Draft Renewal of the General Permit ARG160000 

for Landfills will be publicly noticed in the Arkansas Democrat Gazette on February 24, 2019 by 

the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ). The public comment period will 

begin on February 24, 2019 and will end at 4:30 p.m. (Central Daylight Time) on March 26, 

2019.  All persons who wish to comment on the ADEQ’s draft permitting decision must submit 

written comments to the ADEQ, along with their name and mailing address, to the mailing 

address listed below or by e-mail at Water-Draft-Permit-Comment@adeq.state.ar.us. 

 

A copy of the Public Notice is on the reverse side of this letter.  A copy of the Draft General 

Permit, and the Fact Sheet, are available at the Department’s website at the following web 

address by entering the permit number listed above: 

 

https://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/permits/drafts_pn.aspx 

 

Please contact the NPDES Permits Section at (501) 682-0623 if you have any questions or if you 

wish to obtain hard copies of the Draft General Permit and Fact Sheet.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Carrie McWilliams, P.E. 
Engineer Supervisor 
NPDES Permit Section, Office of Water Quality 
 
Enclosure: ARG160000 Public Notice 
 
 

  

mailto:WaterDraft-Permit-Comment@adeq.state.ar.us
https://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/permits/drafts_pn.aspx


Notice of Draft Renewal Permit  

NPDES General Permit ARG160000 for 

Landfills 

located within the State of Arkansas 

 

This is to give notice that the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ), Office of Water 

Quality, 5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, Arkansas 72118-5317 at telephone number (501) 

682-0623, proposes a renewal of the Discharge General Permit ARG160000 for discharges from Landfills 

located within the State of Arkansas under the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System 

(NPDES) and the Arkansas Water and Air Pollution Control Act. 

 

Dischargers located within the State of Arkansas requesting coverage will be authorized to discharge to 

all allowable waters, as set forth in General Permit ARG160000.  All receiving waters are a Water of the 

State, classified for raw water source for public, industrial, and agricultural water supplies, propagation of 

desirable species of fish and other aquatic life, and other compatible uses. 

 

The submission of written comments by any person will be accepted by the Department during the public 

comment period.  Any interested person may request a public hearing on the draft permitting decision 

during the public comment period. To submit written comments or request a public hearing on the draft 

permit, contact the Office of Water Quality at the above address, or by email at Water-Draft-Permit-

Comment@adeq.state.ar.us. General questions and information requests regarding the general permit or 

requests for a copy of the general permit or the fact sheet may be made through the email or phone 

number provided above.    

 

A copy of the Draft General Permit, Public Notice, and Fact Sheet are available at the Department’s 

website at the following web address by entering the permit number listed above: 

  
 

https://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/permits/drafts_pn.aspx.   

 

The public comment period will begin on the date of publication, February 24, 2019 and will end on 

March 26, 2019 at 4:30 p.m. (Central Daylight Time). 
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